
 

1215 K Street, Suite 1650, Sacramento, CA 95814   |   www.rcrcnet.org   |   916.447.4806   |   Fax: 916.448.3154 

ALPINE  ·  AMADOR  ·  BUTTE  ·  CALAVERAS  ·  COLUSA  ·  DEL NORTE  ·  EL DORADO  ·  GLENN  ·  HUMBOLDT  ·  IMPERIAL  ·  INYO  ·  KINGS   ·  LAKE  ·  LASSEN 
MADERA  ·  MARIPOSA  ·  MENDOCINO  ·  MERCED  ·  MODOC  ·  MONO  ·  MONTEREY  ·  NAPA  ·  NEVADA  ·  PLACER  ·  PLUMAS  ·  SAN BENITO  ·  SAN LUIS OBISPO 

SANTA BARBARA  ·  SHASTA  ·  SIERRA  ·  SISKIYOU  ·  SOLANO  ·  SONOMA  ·  SUTTER  ·  TEHAMA  ·  TRINITY  ·  TULARE  ·  TUOLUMNE  ·  YOLO  ·  YUBA 

 
May 1, 2023 

 
 
The Honorable Lori Wilson 
Member, California State Assembly 
1021 O Street, Room 5150 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
 
RE: Assembly Bill 592 – Support 
 As Amended April 18, 2023 
  
Dear Assembly Member Wilson:  
 
 On behalf of the Rural County Representatives of California (RCRC), we are 
pleased to support your Assembly Bill 592, regarding solid waste hauling.  RCRC is an 
association of forty rural California counties and the RCRC Board of Directors is 
comprised of elected supervisors from each of those member counties.   
 
 Assembly Bill 592 allows counties to adopt ordinances regulating the transport of 
solid waste by nonfranchise haulers on public roads in the unincorporated areas of the 
county.   
 
 Illegal disposal of solid waste is a chronic problem facing local governments across 
the state.  Unauthorized dumping often impacts abandoned, idled, or underutilized 
properties where the owners are either unable or unwilling to pay for the costs of cleanup 
- especially in rural areas.  AB 592 will provide counties with an important tool to help 
combat illegal dumping – the ability to regulate the hauling of waste on public roads in 
unincorporated parts of the county.  As such, AB 592 will help local governments improve 
enforcement and prevent illegal dumping. 
 
 For the above reasons, RCRC is pleased to support your AB 592.  If you should 
have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at jkennedy@rcrcnet.org. 
  

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
JOHN KENNEDY 
Policy Advocate   
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cc: The Honorable Cecilia Aguiar-Curry, Chair, Assembly Local Government 
 Committee 
 Members of the Assembly Local Government Committee 
 Hank Brady, Consultant, Assembly Local Government Committee 
 William Weber, Consultant, Assembly Republican Caucus 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


